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Open letter to Shoreline School and surrounding residents:
CRAGIFLOWER PUMP STATION - PROGRESS UPDATE FOR FEBRUARY 2015

As a follow up to our last notification letter distributed in September of 2014, this letter provides a
progress update for the Craigflower Pump Station project.

The contractor, Jacob Brothers Construction, has completed approximately 80% of the piping works from
the old pump station, through the Shoreline Middle School field over to the new pump station, including
the trenchless crossing of Portage Inlet. It is anticipated that the pipe work will be complete in March
2015 and restoration will follow. As part of the restoration work the CRD has partnered with the Shoreline
Middle School and the Town of View Royal to install a new trail from Shoreline Drive over to Island
Highway. This trail will provide the community with better access to the E&N Rail Trail and Portage Park.
Stay tuned for more details as a trail opening is being planned for late Spring. The attached map on the
back of this letter shows the approximate location of the new trail.

The new Craigflower Pump Station building has reached 80% completion and the remainder of the
equipment is now being installed. The architectural finishes have commenced and it is anticipated that
final restoration will be completed later this Spring.

We offer our thanks and appreciation to the Shoreline Middle School and the community for their
cooperation and understanding while this work is being completed. Please continue to be careful while
travelling around the work zone areas and for your safety, please obey all traffic signs and flag persons.

Seaterra Program staff will continue to keep the Shoreline School and the Town of View Royal staff
informed of the work as it progresses.

If you have any general questions about the project, please contact the project manager, Malcolm Cowley
at (250) 360-3066. For specific questions relating to the work on site, please contact:

. James Rees, Site Coordinator, Associated Engineering at (250) 893-0927, or
. Greg Van Vliet, Project Manager, Jacob Bros. at (604) 812-3767.

Thank you again for your patience and understanding. Once the project is complete, the new pump
station will increase the overall system capacity and prevent wastewater overflows into the Portage Inlet.

Sincerely,

7% L. s

Malcolm J. Cowley, P. Eng
Project Manager, Conveyance Infrastructure
Seaterra Program, Capital Regional District
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cc: James Rees, Site Coordinator, Associated Engineering
Todd Jacobs, Project Manager, Jacob Bros. Construction Ltd.
Nadine Naughton, Principal, Shoreline Middle School

Deb Becelaere, Engineering Superintendent, Town of View Royal ' I 2 I '

Making a difference...together



Proposed Shoreline Trail
(from Shoreline Drive to Island Highway)




